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Dear Parents and Carers,

Rights Champions and School Council

Last week, we had a joint committee meeting for the Rights Champions and School Council. We invited parents and
carers to join us in a workshop to learn more about Rights Respecting and how we can work together to improve the
lives of young people. Thank you to everyone who attended - it was fantastic to work alongside you all and we hope
that you will join us again in the future. If you would like to be involved in future committee meetings then please let

us know.
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New Trim Trail
We are incredibly proud to have opened our new trim trail for the KS2 playground. At the start of the year, the School
Council created an action plan for the year and listened to the voices of the young people in our school so improving

the KS2 playground became their focus.

The School Council have worked so hard all year to raise the money to improve the playground. They filmed videos,
made posters, litter picked wearing QR codes, wrote incredibly persuasive letters and presented to groups of business
leaders all of which helped us to secure the £10,000 from BUPA. They also spent their break times, afternoons and
stayed after school to sell raffle tickets and do cake sales to raise a further £869. This money has been spent on the
trim trail and we have also purchased lots of new toys and games for the playground which the children have enjoyed

using.

Manchester Airport has since kindly donated £1,000 so we have placed an order for a new piece of equipment to be
added to the trim trail ready for next school year. We cannot put into words how incredibly proud we are of our

School Council for their advocacy, determination and enthusiasm.

We would also like to celebrate a wonderful group of wonderful year 5 students who have been responsible all year
for putting out and collecting the lunch equipment every day. They have done a wonderful job of keeping the
equipment organised and tidy and this makes a massive difference to the lifespan of the activities so thank you for all

of your hard work.

We hope that all of the children will enjoy the new equipment safely and treat it respectfully so that it will last for

years to come.

Just a reminder to parents and carers that we ask children not to use the trim trail unless supervised by an adult during

break and lunch time.




Year 6 Transition

The time has finally come for our Year 6 children to attend their high school transition days. This will take place on
Thursday 3™ July for most high schools. If you are a Year 6 parent and are unsure of the arrangements for your child's
transition day, please contact your child's high school. We hope the children have a wonderful day and it ignites an

excitement ready for their next adventure in September!

Beekeeper Visit

Year 1 had a visit from a beekeeper. Robin came into school with a mini hive and some bees to tell us all about how
he looks after them and how we can help look after them too. He explained the different types of bees and we all got

to see a hive close up.

House Points

Well done to House Frank who are still in a slight lead with the house points last week! Only 3 more weeks to go

before the final treat of the year for the winning house!



Year 1 Trip to Blackpool

Last week Year 1 went on their Summer trip to the Sea side. We all travelled to Blackpool and spent the day exploring
the Sea Life centre and the beach. We got to see lots of sea creatures including the sharks and had time making sand

sculptures on the beach. We all had an amazing day in the sunshine.




Attendance
Our whole school attendance last week was 92.9%
A huge well done to the following classes who win the attendance award for their phase:

1/25C-97.3%

3KH — 98.5% There are 190 days in a school year which leaves 175 days to spend
270 on family time, shopping, appointments and other things.
0,
5JH—98.2% \Y/[eT=Rst=13]
18 days
absence less
than 90%
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Persistent
Absentee
(Not fair on your child)

Yours sincerely

Sarah Rudd
Executive Headteacher
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Imp ortant Dates
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JULY
Tuesday 1st July Acorn Stay & Play 5.00am
Tuesday 1* July MNSL/NOT Showcase Assembly 2.30pm
Wednesday 2" July MNDL/NEB Showcase Assembly 2.30pm
Thursday 3™ July Year 1 Showcase Assembly 9.10am
Friday 4" July Year 3 Showcase Assembly 9.10am
Monday 7" / Tuesday 8" Reception Vision & Hearing Screening
July
Monday 7" July RSW Showcase Assembly 2.30pm
Tuesday 8" July RRG Showcase Assembly 2.30pm
Thursday 10™ July Year 2 Showcase Assembly 9.10am
Thursday 10" July Year 6 Production (with children attending) 1.30pm
Thursday 10" July Year & Production (no children attending) 5.30pm
Friday 11" July Year 4 Showcase Assembly 9.10am
Monday 14" July RHW Showcase Assembly 2.30pm
Wednesday 16" July Year 6 to Gulliver's Theme Park
Friday 18" July Year 6 Leavers Assembly 11.00am
Friday 18" July SCHOOL CLOSES FOR SUMMER




L FACE
FREE online talk
’ »;."

Supporting Healthy Screen Use

Screens are here to stay.
What are the potential harms and
how can we reduce them?

To book your place
go to the PARENTS page (facefamilyadvice.co.uk)



Following careful consideration of current UK legislation and safety
requirements, we have implemented a complete ban on e-scooters
across our school premises. This decision has been made to ensure we
maintain the highest standards of safety for all our children and
comply with legal obligations.

Under current UK law, privately owned e-scooters are prohibited from
use on public roads, pavements, cycle lanes, and pedestrian areas.

Beyond the legal requirements, we have significant safety concerns
regarding e-scooters. These include potential accidents and trip
hazards for our children and staff. As a school, we must prioritise the
wellbeing of everyone, especially in light of the recent tragic death of
a young man in Wythenshawe.

As of today, we ask that you DO NOT bring any E-Scooters on to the
school premises, as you will be asked to leave. We are no longer
allowing them to be walked through the school grounds.

| appreciate your understanding and cooperation in this matter.
Together, we can maintain a safe and secure environment where our
children can learn and thrive.

No
E-Scooters
allowed




